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 Notes from the Principal’s Desk …….


Welcome to the last newsletter of ’15-’16. The hectic months of May and June are covered here. The whole school community has been busy with tours, gardening, Sports Day, Grandparents’ Day, New Parents’ night, Santry Athletics competitions, Open day for Junior Infants, Down Syndrome Ice Cream Day, and finally Graduation!  It’s good to look back at the year as we come to holiday time.

· Our new Board of Management was formed in November.

· We shared our building with Celbridge Community School for the year.

· The whole school performed in Christmas Around the World.

· We won our 7th Green Flag

· We continued to update our policies

· We had a fantastic 1916 Proclamation Day
· Our Parent Teacher Association was set up in February.

· Our girls’ soccer team won the FAI 5 a side Leinster Finals.

· We won the Discover Primary Science and Maths Awards of Excellence.

· 2nd class performed The Three Little Pigs Musical.

· We designed and sold 21st Anniversary cards

· Our Arts Commission piece The Storytellers chair was completed and opened by Niall de Burca (storyteller extraordinaire)

· We won 1 Gold and 4 Silver medals in Santry.

Our biggest achievement each year are our Graduates.  This year we have four boys from the Outreach classes graduating  on Wednesday 29th and 28 girls and boys from 6th class graduating on Tuesday 28th. We wish them and their parents every happiness in the future and hope they’ll keep in touch.

I wish you all a wonderful summer break and look forward to seeing you all back on Thursday September 1st @ 8.40am.!

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

School re-opens on Thursday 1st September at 8.40am. 
New Junior Infants hours will be 9.15am – 12 noon from Thursday 1st September to Friday 16th September inclusive.  Normal school hours from Mon.19th September. 
We can confirm that the following after- school classes will take place in the new school year (details to follow):

Monday: Speech & Drama (Geraldine O’Brien and Paula Donaldson)

Creative Keyboard (Krisha and/or Lulu)

Tuesday: Tennis (Michael Donaghy)   
Wednesday: Spanish (Carmen Llamas)
Thursdays: Art classes (Artzone).

Fridays: Stretch n’ Grow (Kate Ryan).

6th CLASS GRADUATION
We reached our nineteenth graduation this year! We had a wonderful ceremony on Tuesday 28th June.  

Michael Costello thanked 6th class and their parents for their input to the school over the years.  He represented the Board of Management.  Paul Rowe, Chief Executive Officer of Educate Together joined us on the night and also spoke to 6th class to wish them well in the future. 
This year’s Graduation Theme was ‘Shine on’.  In keeping with this theme  Ella Copeland and Alice Friel did a wonderful job designing this year’s Graduation Programme cover (see children’s corner)  
Each year the graduates work on a project which is retained by the school as a memento of their time with us.  This year’s graduates have given a beautiful display of hand-painted tiles  – and also created 28 individually designed pieces for each graduate to keep.    
6th Class would like to thank Shane’s friend, Mark Adams, who mounted the tiles on their behalf.  Thanks to the parents, Pat Dunne, Eva Copeland, Lorna Green, Annah Knight, Ciara Dunne, and Ashla Copeland who helped paint the backdrop before our 6th class pupils finished it by putting their hand prints on it to make the rays of the sun.
We also said farewell to the thirteen families who are leaving the school entirely as they have no other children in the school. We hope that your years with us have been happy for you and your child.        

Every year our graduates get a ‘send off’ by all our pupils.  On Wednesday 29th June @ 10am they made an emotional exit from the school building through our traditional ‘guard of honour’ made up of all the staff and children in the school who clapped and cheered 6th class on their way.  They were greeted by equally emotional parents at the school gate.  We wish them happy years in their secondary schools and hope that they will visit us often.  Go néirí an bóthar libh.
OUTREACH GRADUATION

We held our first Outreach Graduation on Wednesday 29th June during the school day.  Invited guests included the Outreach bus drivers and bus escorts, Sinead Clarke on behalf of the Board of Management; Anja Kruger who has given up her time voluntarily to teach yoga to both outreach classes for a few years now; Monica Flynn from the Network Disability Team (previously Beechpark); parents and relatives of our graduates; fellow pupils of our Outreach classes, staff and Special Needs Assistants. Our graduates were  Brian Flynn, Oisin McCourt, Patrick Fitzgerald and Saul Hill.

The boys were presented with their Graduate Certificates and a photograph. After brief speeches the boys released balloons symbolising their move onwards and upwards.  This was followed by light refreshments organised by our PTA.

COUNTRY KITS

In our June newsletter we ask parents who may be travelling abroad on holiday to bring back one or two items for our Country Kits.  These kits are a great resource to our teachers when teaching about different countries.  We have full kits on India, Norway and USA. However if you are travelling this summer perhaps you could bring back a timetable, map, tickets, currency, newspapers, small doll in traditional dress, traditional utensils and tools, photographs and postcards, traditional hat and jewellery, tourist information on local areas of interest, menu or details of a traditional food...... to list a few! Please drop any items into the school office in September.  Thank you.

SPORTS DAY 

Our Sports Day took place on Thursday 16th June in ideal weather conditions – not too hot and no rain!  The children had a great day taking part in the variety of activities organised throughout the school, and received well earned ice-lollies for their exertions. Thanks to Jenny and Aoife who organised all the activities and timetabled the events for the day. 
DOWN SYNDROME FUNDRAISER

Thanks to everyone who brought in their €2.00 in aid of Down Syndrome Ireland’s Ice Cream Day.  Thank you for your support.

MINI- EURO 2016

Pupils from 5th and 6th class took part in a mini Euro 2016 over the past few days.  In the semi finals a Phillip Perets’ goal gave Ireland a 1-0 victory over a strong Portugal side.  A goal from Alex Dromgoole gave Germany a 1-0 win over Belgium in the other semi final.  The whole school cheered on both teams.  The final saw Ireland beat Germany 4-0 with goals from Phillip Perets and Adam Dunne. 
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE GROUP

Friday 20th May was a great day in N.K.E.T.N.S. as our SRG organised Grandparents’ Day!  Grandparents who came to visit were met in the lobby by members of the SRG, given a name tag and were either escorted to the classrooms or given a tour of the school.  They were then treated to entertainment by some of our classes and to some light refreshments.  Some Grandparents just came for a tour and a coffee. The staff would like to congratulate all our SRG members for taking great care of the visitors and making them feel so welcome to our school.   
GREEN NEWS

As you are aware we achieved our seventh green flag and this was presented to Arlene and two members of our Green School Committee, Saoirse Conlon, Aubrey Knight and Jack Gleeson (5th class) at a ceremony held in The Helix on 25th May.  It is with the continued support and help from our pupils, staff and parents that allow us to, year on year, keep flying the Green Flag!    
Special thanks to our Green Schools Committee, Alice Friel, Aubrey Knight, Saoirse Conlon, Jack Gleeson, Hannan Wollmer and Conor Jean for your input.
Don’t forget to hold on to any old mobile phones, battery or charger for our recycling bank during the summer holidays and bring them into the school when we return in September. 

Our Battery Recycling Bank has been a great success over the years and is a great means of disposing any old batteries you have at home from torches, toys etc.  Again, hold on to any old batteries and bring them to school in September for our recycling bank.  
If you have a clearout of your wardrobes during the summer, please hold onto your discarded shoes and clothes for our Clothes Recycling Bank.  
5TH/6TH BASKETBALL TOURNAMENT
Griffeen Educate Together National School hosted a basketball tournament in their lovely new sports hall.  We had a boys and a girls team representing the school.  The competition was tough but our teams put in a great fight up until the final whistle.  Well done to all involved.  5th and 6th really enjoyed the pizza party in school to celebrate their great efforts.

Sarah and Sinead (coaches)

VISITORS
We were delighted to welcome Fiona Maguire from Bord na Mona into the school recently, as 6th class had taken part in an Eco Rangers Pilot Scheme during the school year.

Rina Cinge came in to the school on the 26th May to plant a ‘herb garden’ for us. The scent is wonderful!
Declan Kenny, Fire Officer, from Leixlip Fire Station gave a fire safety talk to the pupils of 3rd class on 7th April.  Declan visits every year to give his very informative and important talk on fire safety to 3rd class.
GARDEN GROUP

We would like to send a sincere thank you to the members of our Garden Group, and to those parents who answered our call, for assistance with our class gardens. An evening session was held on 8th June to tidy up our 3rd and 4th class gardens – so special thanks to Susan Kelly, Mick Kelly, Fiona Costello, Kevin Kelly and Lorna Green who gave up their evening to help out. 

We hope to resume fortnightly garden days to keep on top of weeds, tidying up, planting/harvesting. So if you have any time (no matter how short) please feel free to drop in to your child’s class garden to carry out any work that needs doing.
GO RAIBH MAITH AGAIBH  to the following:

Books – Barbara McCourt
Games/Jigsaws - Samantha Carty

Michele Field
Stationery – Ashley Andrian
Plant Pots – Neena Magill
Working with Classes:
Gardening – Helena McMahon came into 5th class to plant potatoes and tidy up the class garden during May. 
Yoga – Anja Kruger who very kindly gave yoga classes to our Outreach classes throughout the year.  These classes were always eagerly awaited by our pupils and it has been of great benefit to them.    
Tours - A big thank you to the parents from Junior Infants and Senior Infants who were drawn from the hat to accompany our teachers on the various class tours in April.  We hope you had fun!

CONTACT LISTS

It cannot be emphasised enough the need for us to have up-to-date contact phone numbers for your child.  It is of the utmost importance should we need to contact you in case of an emergency.  Therefore please ensure that any changes over the summer in phone numbers (including mobile phones) addresses, minders etc. are notified to the school office in September.  In particular, if you have changed mobile number, inform Adrienne if you wish it to be used in our  Text-a-Parent communication system.
NEW JUNIOR INFANTS

On May 26th we had our annual Information Meeting for our two new sets of Junior Infant parents.  It was lovely to meet some new and old faces!   On Thursday 9th June the children were able to come to the school to meet their teachers for September, Arlene and Cathy during our Open Day.  They were delighted to see their classroom and play with some of the toys.  We look forward to seeing them again in September.  
SCIENCE EXCELLENCE AWARD 
Following the success of last year, we once again took part in the Discover Primary Science and Maths Awards of Excellence.  This involved class work, visitors coming to the school to speak about how science is involved in their work, projects and displays.  The Project Manager from Discover Primary Science and Maths said in her Congratulatory letter to us that ‘all the team were very excited to receive your Discover Log, and were very impressed with all the effort by both teachers and students.’ – a testimony to the trojan work required and carried out by our teachers and pupils.  The plaque is on display in the Reception area.
JOLLY JUNIORS!

Our Junior Infant classes showed us that they have beautiful singing voices  and are very well capable of performing on stage.  Aoife’s class performed for their parents onTuesday 21st and Jenny’s class on Wednesday 22nd June.  They sang the Jolly Phonics rhymes and actions they have learned throughout the year, and added in some extra nursery rhymes for good measure.  After performing in front of the entire school, they were rearing to go to perform for their parents. Well done Junior Infants!

Junior Infants and Senior Infants had a a great time at their Teddy Bear’s Picnic in June – the bears did too!
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BOARD OF MANAGEMENT NEWS
STAFF CHANGES – It is with regret that we announce the resignation of Elaine Harten from our staff, as she returns to her native Mayo. Elaine has been a fantastic member of staff and was always willing to share her many skills over the years.  She will be sadly missed by pupils, staff and parents alike.  Congratulations to Sinead Gallogly who was made permanent following Elaine’s departure.  We are delighted to say that Anna Ryan will be returning to us in a full time capacity as Special Needs Assistant next year.  Orlaith will be going on maternity leave and will not be returning to us at the beginning of the next school year.  We wish Orlaith the very best of luck on her impending birth. 
GOOD LUCK – We bid farewell to our ‘tenants’ at the end of May, as Celbridge Community School completed their first year, in our school premises.  We were delighted to be able to assist them when they had no accommodation of their own last September and they made our school their temporary home.  By now, you may have seen the temporary accommodation for CCS being built near Salesian Roundabout.  This will be their new home until their permanent building is available to them in approx 3 – 4 years time.  We would like to wish all the staff and pupils of Celbridge Community School the best of luck in the future and in their new premises.

SWIMMING  -  Our swimming sessions will resume in September.   Swimming has always been an important feature of our school’s PE curriculum and it has always been policy that there should be full participation by all children.  While there is a cost involved and this has increased from year to year, the Board has subsidised this cost and will continue to do so next year.  Please note that parents in receipt of Social Welfare payments or who are experiencing financial difficulty can speak to Rita in confidence about assistance.
All parents are very welcome to come along to assist with the swimming sessions,which provides an opportunity, especially for new parents, to get to know one another.  Whilst we appreciate that this notification is quite early, we are aware that parents like to know when their children are attending swimming lessons in advance.
The programme for the school year 2016/2017 will be as follows:
September - October  1st Class (current Senior Infants); November – January  Senior Infants (current Junior Infants)
January – March Junior Infants (new classes); March/April Outreach Classes

All classes will take place on Tuesdays 10.30am to 11.15am in Clondalkin Sports & Leisure Centre.  Details to follow for each class, nearer the time of their lessons.
ENROLMENTS   - Please remember to advise your friends, relatives etc. of our Enrolment Policy i.e. first-come first-served should they wish to enrol their child(ren).  This should be done as soon as possible after birth.   REMEMBER – siblings do not get first preference so we would encourage new born siblings to be enrolled as soon as possible after birth.  
CLASS ALLOCATIONS FOR 2016/2017                     The following are the class allocations for the coming year:

Junior Infants –  Arlene Higgins and Cathy Breen (Class Teachers), Anna Ryan and Edel Hutchinson (Special Needs Assistants)   Senior Infants – Aoife Hogan and Sinead Moloney (substitute for Orlaith McLoughlin)

1st Class – Aine O’Connell (newly appointed Temorary Teacher) and Sheila Rossiter (Special Needs Assistant) 2nd Class – Niall Keating   3rd Class – Sarah Downes (newly appointed Temporary Teacher)  4th Class – Sinead Gallogly     5th Class – Lydia McGuinness-Tyrrell 6th Class – Grace Larkin



Outreach 1: Aine O’Donnell (Class Teacher), Viv Butler-Rees and Brenda McCrory (Special Needs Assistants)

Outreach 2: Shane O’Neill (Class Teacher), Linda Heraty and Betty Mullins (Special Needs Assistants)

Special Needs Learning Support Teachers  - Lorraine Dunne, Jenny McCarthy, Fiona Knox, Fiona Cooney/Audrey Phillips (Job Share).
Support Teacher for 2016/2017 (rotating post) –  Pat Crowe (Deputy Principal)
COMPUTER DONATION
The Board of Management would like to sincerely thank Maria Charpentier (Antonio 3rd class) for organising the donation of 30 computers and monitors from Intel recently.  These will be used by pupils in 3rd to 6th classes – and will be a great resource in the years to come.

PARENT-TEACHERS ASSOCIATION
The Board of Management would like to thank our very hard working P.T.A. members for all their hard work and support during the year.
Finally, the Board of Management hope that all N.K.E.T.N.S .pupils, parents and staff have a sunny and relaxing summer.  See you all in September!
N.K.E.T.N.S.  PARENT-TEACHER ASSOCIATION
END OF TERM UPDATE
Just a quick update and word of thanks from the N.K.E.T.N.S. PTA.

The N.K.E.T.N.S. PTA was set up in February this year. During these short few months with the help of everyone connected with our school, we managed to raise over €4,500 from selling our school cards, the cake sale, the annual sponsored fun run and our Summer Raffle.

We would also like to offer our sincere thanks to the many volunteers who tirelessly support the school through other fund raising events, such as the cinema club and sponsored activities and to those who give their time to activities such as the gardening group and concert and graduation preparation.
The PTA was also very proud to represent all parents and guardians at the Junior Infants’ information evening in May and again on the 28th and 29th June the PTA will represented parents and guardians at the graduation of this year’s Sixth Class and Outreach Class.

In addition to the fundraising activities we would like to arrange some social or informational events during the year.  If you have suggestions or would like to contribute do not hesitate to contact the PTA.
Our target for the next school year is to raise €15K. We will have a fund raising thermometer in place at the school door so you can keep an eye on how well we are all doing. We will hit the ground running in September with a planned Celbridge to Galway stationary cycle... So get fit over the summer as we will need all the help we can get in 2016/17.
Thanks again for your support and remember ITS YOUR PTA!  If you wish to contact us our email address is nketnspta@gmail.com  
Parent-Teacher Association Committee:  Maria Kane, Gordon O’Connor, Ciara McCarthy, Mike Mulally, Pamela Hull, Jean Auden, Maria Alcazar, Enda Martin, Shane O’Neill and Aoife Hogan.
NOTICEBOARD
School Books

Please ensure that your child has all their books on the first day back at school.  Due to copyright rules, we are not permitted to photocopy pages from textbooks/workbooks for your child to work on.  Rental books will be distributed by the class teachers in September. 

Pupil Towels

Don’t Forget – each child is to bring a small towel or face-cloth into school each day with them, for the purpose of drying their hands.  They are to be kept in your child’s schoolbag, either in a side-pocket or in a plastic re-sealable bag.  Towels should be replaced frequently by parents.
The following is the PE timetable for 2016/2017.  Please take note of when your child has PE.

Junior Infants & Senior Infants   
       Monday & Wednesday

1st Class 


       Monday & Wednesday



2nd Class


       Monday & Thursday
3rd, 4th, 5th and 6th Classes
       Tuesday and Thursday
Outreach


       Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday
Children should wear suitable attire for physical education i.e. tracksuit style leggings and non-marking sole runners.

School Closure Calendar 2016/2017
Our School Closures Calendar for the 2016/2017 school year was distributed to parents in May.   
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SPORTING ACHIEVEMENTS….. Winners at the Santry Sports were Ella Copeland (Gold for U14 600m), Philip Perets (Gold for U12 long jump) and our U12 Sprint & Relay team, Sam Browne, Alex Dromgoole, Philip Perets, Akshat Patodi and Shane Corry who won Silver.  Other participants at Santry over the two days were  Jamie Norris, Emily Kelly, Maciek Kwasnik, Nina Martin, Liam Folan-Healy, Arwen Carroll, Adam Kelly, Ciara Drew, Evan Scanlon, Katherina Perets, Janek Buchal, Sri Rishitha Chava, Isaac Moloney, Sophia O’Toole, Sol Scanlon, Ella Copeland, Jack Dromgoole,Rhea Donnelly, Owen Kelly, Aisling O’Connor,  Aidan Copeland, Jane McHugh, Andrew Green, Emma Wallace, Vincenzo Venditti, Laragh Martin, Ben Biggins, Alessia Miceli, Adam Dunne, Grace Gallagher, Ryan Farrell, Csenge Janossy, Jack Green, Rachel Murray, Adam Wilkinson, Yvonne Lawlor, Mark Creighton, Eilis Pluymers, Aubrey Knight, Sophie Clancy, Joe Pluymers, Fiona Shah, Cian McNamara, Amy Auden, Sean Feeney-Deegan, Isibeal Costello, Nikole Dobrovolskyte and Hannah Wollmer. 
Well done to you all – we are all very proud of you!
More achievements…..
Grace Duffy attended Pony Camp during the Easter holidays and received a wonderful gold medal for her excellent pony skills.

Brother and sister Dylan and Niamh Barnes attended the Feis Ceoil in Sligo over Easter and came first in the Dualogue U12, and Dylan got medals for his poem.

Some months ago some of our pupils took part in their Speech & Drama exams, but were only awarded their Certificates in their various Acting Performances and Grade Examinations last week.  They were Erin Kyle, Jane McHugh, Ruth Dromgoole, Dylan Barnes, Ruairi Connell, Mia Moloney, Holly Bradley, Aoife O’Reilly, Jack Dromgoole and Niamh Barnes.  All attend Geraldine O’Brien’s drama classes held here in the school. 

Julia Janossy and Erin Kyle both attended the regional Community Games competition in Naas on 3rd April.  Julia won silver in the backstroke and bronze in the freestyle U10 and Erin won bronze in the backstroke U10.

Daire Jean received a trophy for ‘Player of the week’ from Celbridge GAA Club on 10th April. Daire is a member of the U7 Hurling Team.

Roisin Ennis is a member of Weston Hockey Club and recently she received a Certificate and Medal for her hockey skills.

Isaac Moloney showed us a lovely medal he received from Terenure Rugby Club U10 squad for a match he played in on 24th March. 

The ITA 10th Ugadi Sambaralu 2016 took place on 9th April.  Seven of our pupils took park and came away with trophies in dancing and singing.  They were Sri Chiathra and Saiaarnavi Siddam, Ruthvik and Sri Rishitha Chava, Manusri and Madhursri Patel and Saanvi Cilaveni.

At the Celbridge Athletics Community Games held on 16th May, some of our pupils were medal winners - James Smith came 2nd place in the U12 600m race, Erin Kyle 2nd in the U10 100m race, Holly Bradley (Snr. Inf.) 3rd in the 80m race and Maeve Wollmer 2nd place in the U10 200m race.

 Brian Flynn from our Outreach Class was awarded a Certificate of Commendation from Texaco Children’s Art Competition for his wonderful art entry. 

Oscar Hourihane and his U10 Gaelic Football team mates took part in the Celbridge Community Games held on 17th May and came 3rd place.
Lilah Price is a member of the U8 Tag Rugby Team in Barnhall Rugby Club. At their awards ceremony on 7th May, Lilah received a medal in appreciation of her effort, punctuality and attendance at training sessions.

Dylan Barnes was awarded a highly commended certificate at Feis Maitiu At Cliat held on 5th May in the U17 boys poetry category. 

Grace Walsh and Mia Moloney are members of the Peelo School of Dance.  Both girls recently received Merit Certificates for their Ballet Preparatory Grade exams.  

Aliya Smit likes to run and on the 20th May she took part in a cross country race with her team mates. They came 2nd overall.

Dylan Stoeckhardt took part in the World Lyrical Dance Federation competition held at Citywest Hotel on 22nd May.  He came away 1st place in the U12 solo and U14 group dance.

Jude Clynch received his yellow belt in karate during May.  His trains at Kenpo Karate Academy at The Mill. 

Jane McAuliffe took part at the Kantanni Karate Do Competition and came 2nd for Kata and 3rd place for sparring. 

Paul Clarke is a member of Ballyoulster Football Club.  He received an award on 5th June for training hard, turning up on time and showing great dedication to his team. Paul, Aaron Worth-Kenny and Aidan Copeland took part in the U10 Soccer Blitz on 28th May at Ballyoulster and received medals for their efforts. 
Sisters Breanna and Edana Magill and Ella Corry are members of Celbridge Brownies.  They all took part in the Brownies Olympics on 26th May and were awarded medals and badges for investigate and explorer.
Aoife O’Riain is a member of the U8 Celbridge GAA Camogie team. On 12th June they took part in a camogie blitz and had a great time!
Congratulations to Lily Thi O’Connor and 13 of her team mates from Excel Gymnastics, Celbridge, participated in Gymnastic Ireland’s ‘The Floor’ inaugural event held in UL Sport Arena in Limerick on 12th June.  This event was streamed live worldwide.  They performed ‘Power Puff Girls’ much to the delight of a thousand plus spectators.  Each gymnast was presented with a fabulous commemorative medal from Gymnastics Ireland.

Three of our pupils, Lily Thi O’Connor, Hannah Wollmer and Ciara Martin successfully completed the preliminary exam in Electronic Keybaord Playing with a perfect score of 100% and each of them were awarded Certificates of Distinction from the Victoria Colelge of Music & Drama London.

Sean Quinn volunteered at the Griffeen Park Run held on Saturday 18th June. His role was to be timekeeper and to scan the participants’ barcodes.  

On Sunday 19th June, the Celbridge U10 Camogie team played a blitz in Straffan and won!  Some members of the team were Sienna Field, Ella Corry, sisters Maeve and Hannah Wollmer, and Jane McHugh.  The previous week the girls were presented with awards for their dedication, participation, punctuality, and effort.

Well done to everyone
Independent  writing and drawing 






by Sophie Latimer(Aoife’s Junior Infants)
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1916 Easter Rising by Patrick O’Toole 2nd Class





1916 Easter Rising by Patrick O’Toole (2nd Class)





2nd class looked at Ramadan recently, and here is Arwen MacCourt’s piece on it.











1916 clothing by Anna Herron (4th Class).





Outreach Graduation Invitation & Programme cover








